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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

8 December 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as the 21 October 2022 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation 

Review Board (PERB), the 2 August 2022 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB by the 

Manpower Management Division Records and Performance Branch (MMRP-30), and your 

additional statements and information received 21 and 29 November 2022. 

   

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the fitness report for the reporting period 

23 November 2019 to 13 May 2020 and the “pass” incurred by the Fiscal Year 2023 (FY23) 

Major Promotion Selection Board.  In support of your request, you submitted positive 

endorsements from the Reporting Senior (RS) and Reviewing Officer (RO).  In his endorsement, 

the RS stated the “incident that precipitated the adversity present in [your] record is an anomaly 

in the totality of [your] otherwise exceptional service” and removal “ensures [your] record more 

accurately reflects the characterization of [your] performance as well as potential for continued 

service as a field grade officer.”  The RO explained that, after reading the investigations into the 

two negative incidents during training, he considered the incidents “uncontrollable from the 

perspective of a company commander.”  The RO further stated you responded to the adversity by 

accepting what happened, striving for self-improvement, and growing from the experience.  

Based on the exemplary performance that followed, even in a forward-deployed environment, 

the RO urged the Board to “not let the hard-won lessons” you learned go to waste and allow you 

to compete for promotion with a clean record.  Additionally, in your statement of 18 November 

2022, you contend the lack of initial counseling and formal counseling regarding the 






